Synergies Law Group, PLLC

July 15, 2010

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary
Federal Communications Commission
445 12" Street, SW
Washington, DC 20554
Attn: David Krech, International Bureau
Jodie May, Wireline Competition Bureau

RE: Liberty-Bell Telecom, LLC
WC Docket Nos. 10-96 & 10-105
IB File Nos. ITC-T/C-20100426-00172, ITC-T/C-20100524-00210, ITC-T/C-
20100524-00208 & ITC-ASG-20100524-00213.

Dear Ms. Dortch:

In the above captioned matters, Liberty-Bell Telecom, LLC (“Liberty-Bell Telecom”),
through undersigned counsel, submitted certain applications seeking Commission approval for
certain transaction (which transactions are described in greater detail in each of such filings). All
of those applications have now been granted.

To ensure compliance with FCC rules,’ Liberty-Bell Telecom hereby confirms that the
transactions considered by the Commission in WC Docket No. 10-105 (Multi-Link Telecom)
and IB File Nos. ITC-T/C-20100524-00210 (Impact), ITC-T/C-20100524-00208 (Multi-Link
Telecom), and ITC-ASG-20100524-00213 (Affinity) have all been completed.

Liberty Bell Telecom further advises the Commission of its decision not to consummate
the transaction approved by the Commission in WC Docket No. 10-96 and IB File No. ITC-T/C-
20100426-00172.

Questions regarding this letter may be addressed to the undersigned.

Respectfully submitted,

Edward S. Quill, Jr.
Brian McDermott

Counsel for Liberty-Bell Telecom, LLC

! 47 C.F.R. §63.24(e)(4).
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